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Presidentõs Message M o n t h l y  M e e t i n g  

Saturday, March 8, 2014,  
8:00 to 3:00 at Bryant HS. 

Nick Agar 
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P r o g r a m s ñM a r c h  a n d  A p r i l  ( B y  F r a n k  J e s s u p )  

Our meeting place closed-weather policy is 
based on Fairfax County Schools policy and deci-
sions.  As you know we have had as much of a win-
ter this year as the past three years.  Since Fairfax 
County often makes their decision based on early 
forecasts, there have been times that they are 
closed when it was bluebird weather.  Therefore, it’s 
normal CAW policy for our January through March 
(the infamous blizzard of 2010 was in March) pro-
grams to be member-based, which can be cancelled 
without financial consequences.  Here might be a 
good place for me to point out this year’s member 
programs have been fantastic! 
This year we are making the shift to professional 

demonstrator programs a month early.  The reason 
being that’s when we had the chance for this 
March’s program.  Here’s the time line – first 
George Jones started talking to me about bƛŎƪ !ƎŀǊ 
(George has done a lot of traveling to take Nick 
workshops), then Bob Pezold, knowing I was trying 
to get Nick, checked him out in Tampa (Bob went to 
special efforts to catch as many Nick demos as pos-
sible).  Then I heard that Nick was going to be in 
New York this spring (all this was last year about this 
time), so, using George as my stalking horse (also 
got George to do a rotation at “your turn” last 
month, gearing up to show Nick’s style of work), I 
contacted Nick and pointed out άǎƛƴŎŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŎƻƳπ
ƛƴƎ ŀƴȅǿŀȅΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ƅȅƛƴƎΣ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ƭŀƴŘ ŀǘ ŀƴ 
ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘΣ {h ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ƭŀƴŘ ƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ 
Ǉŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ƻƴ ǘƻ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ ŀƊŜǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǎƻƳŜ 
ǿƻǊƪΚέ.  Also, for insurance against the weather 
(Jeez, George was on the hook already) and to place 
Nick with a friend where the bar is always open (you 
know about mad dogs and Englishmen, right) – Nick 
is staying with George for two weeks.  We ought to 
be able to dodge the weather pretty easily as the 
current schedule (March 6 and 7 for workshop and 
March 8 for the meeting) are the first 3 days of 
Nick’s visit to our area.  BTW, the agreement be-
tween Nick and me is if weather is a problem, there 
will be no harm, no foul and we will reschedule if we 
can. 

 
 

Thank you George and count me excited about 
this program.  At this writing the workshop has at 
least one opening, so make the meeting!  If demand 
is there we can schedule another workshop while 
Nick is here – all it will take is for enough of you to 
twist my arm.  For some additional stuff on Nick, see 
http://www.turningintoart.com/. 
Last April I had the chance to have YǳǊǘ IŜǊǘȊƻƎ 

for two days of workshops.  On that trip he didn’t 
line up for a CAW meeting day demonstration, so, 
way back then I signed him on for two days of work-
shops this year in April with a meeting day demon-
stration.  For the meeting day demonstration, I’ll 
take his standard program and rely on his best judg-
ment.  However, for workshops I requested he stray 
from the stuff he did last year to keep repeat stu-
dents interested.  This trip has grown into upscale 
pens with stands, etc., on 11 April; meeting day 
demonstration the 12th; and ornaments with a re-
quest for his wooden handled Exacto knife, and at 
least a demonstration of the use of interference 
paint on a black surface on 14 April.  I always have 
you guys and gals best interests at heart and work 
tirelessly to look after you folks, however, every job 
has it’s perks (the wooden handled Exacto knife 
with inkwell stand – handle and stand in black with 
highlights in interference colors – is my request.)  
For more on Kurt, see emailed information from his 
visit of last year.  Also, his website is http://
kurthertzog.com/about.htm. 

http://www.turningintoart.com/
http://kurthertzog.com/about.htm
http://kurthertzog.com/about.htm
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The following workshops given by professionals 
have openings at the time this newsletter goes to 
press.  Email Bob Pezold, rpezold@verizon.net to sign 
up.  If a workshop is full you can still sign onto the 
stand-by list. 
 

 

Kurt Hertzog Day 1 
(Pen Turning) - 11 April 
— н ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 
Kurt Hertzog Day 2 
(Ornament) - 14 April 
— м ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ 

Binh Pho – 8 and 9 May 
(FULL) 

(No professional 
scheduled for June) 

David Ellsworth - 10 July 
— н ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 
David Ellsworth - 11 July 
(FULL) 

David Reed Smith 2 
day - 7 and 8 August — 
о ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 

Molly Winton 1 Day -  12 
September — у ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 
Molly Winton 2 Day - 15 
and 16 September — п 
ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 

Bob Rosand 2 day - 9 
and 10 October — о 
ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 

Jimmy Clewes 2 day -    
November (FULL) 

March 6-7 bƛŎƪ !ƎŀǊ Two Day Workshop  
March 8 Monthly Meeting with bƛŎƪ !ƎŀǊ  
 Demonstration 
March 12 Skill Enhancement 
March 18 SEW workshop – Pens 101 
March 25 Skill Enhancement 
April 11 YǳǊǘ IŜǊǘȊƻƎ Workshop – Pens 301 
April 12 Monthly Meeting with YǳǊǘ IŜǊǘȊƻƎ 
 Demonstration 
April 14 YǳǊǘ IŜǊǘȊƻƎ Workshop – Ornaments,  
 etc. 
April  29 Skill Enhancement 
 
Notes:  To enroll in Skill Enhancement and to 
reserve an appropriate lathe, you must register with 
C A cadjsavoy@cox.net.  For professional workshops 
you must register with Bob Pezold 
rpezold@verizon.net 

Frank Jessup  

S c h e d u l e  f o r  M a r c h / A p r i l  

 Bob Pezold started the meeting stating the 
conflict with Virginia Symposium dates and CAW 
business meeting/professional demonstrator was 
resolved.  Kudos goes to Frank Jessup for his 
diplomacy - the professional demonstrator 
scheduled with CAW will now demonstrate at the 
Virginia Symposium.  The September CAW meeting 
will be canceled so members can attend the 
symposium. 
 CA Savoy – Operations Director.  The March 
Skill Enhancement Workshops (SEW) are scheduled 
for the 18th and the 25th. The “club shop” has 
added the mandrel saver to the inventory. 
 Frank Jessup – Program Director.  The White 
Elephant sale and the 50/50 raffle are great 
successes – we will have money for both the 
summer picnic and the winter holiday party.  Nick 
Agar is the professional demonstrator next month.  
As a reminder, each member attending will have to 
pay the $10 demonstrator fee.  Frank is starting to 
work on the 2015 calendar for professional 
demonstrators.  If you are interested in seeing 
someone specific send Frank a note.  “Tips and 
Tricks” has been going on since the 1990s.  It’s a 
good way for the members to get involved and 
there is at least one thing Frank learns every time. 
 Phil Mannino – Treasurer.  Reminder on 
dues.  Anyone who paid dues or for a workshop by 
check, those checks will be deposited by the end of 
the following week.  
 

Andrea Dollar, CAW Secretary  

N o t e s  f r o m  F e b r u a r y  

M e e t i n g  

mailto:rpezold@verizon.net
mailto:cadjsavoy@cox.net
mailto:rpezold@verizon.net
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W h y  R e m o v e  t h e  C h u c k  f r o m  o u r  L a t h e ?  

So I’m old; but, when I started turning there was 
only one self-centering scrolling chuck on the mar-
ket - the Axeminster, and best I can figure from nev-
er owning one, it’s unchanged and remains a pretty 
good chuck.  Today there are many brands of quality 
chucks available to the woodturner as a result of 
beneficial price competition.   For myself (bear in 
mind opinions are as plentiful as turners), I prefer 
key operated to the Tommy Bar for tightening jaws.  
Though there are many varieties I’ve tried, my true 
hands-on is with OneWay chucks.  Within the One-
Way family, I’ve no experience with the Tommy Bar 
model.  The Stronghold is far more heavy duty than 
the Talon; though the Talon is more widely used and 
is available in the studio as it weighs about half of 
what a Stronghold does.  The heavy weight of the 
Stronghold is good for vibration damping, tough on 
bearings if the lathe doesn’t have soft start, and for 
the individual unaware of the weight, there are safe-
ty concerns.  If you look at the average lathe bed 
where Strongholds are used a lot, there will be 
some dings in the lathe bed in the area about 4 to 8 
inches from the headstock – wonder how those got 
there?  I also understand that at 8 pounds, if 
dropped on your foot, which tends to happen most 
often when a big piece of wet wood is mounted in 
the chuck, you will surely invent a new language 
(this of course has never happened to me, but, if it 
had, I speak very good Navy)! 
Virtually all but the cheapest self-centering 

chucks available today feature interchangeable 
jaws.  Jaws are expensive; however, they are the key 
to versatility.  For the OneWay chucks you have vari-
ous jaw sizes (there is even some overlap between 
the Talon and Stronghold jaws), serrated or not, 
dovetailed or not, high or low and the so-called cole 
jaws.  As higher jaws cost more, consider that the 
higher the jaw, the further the wood is from the 
headstock.  Does this matter?  I don’t know, but the 
old timers always said “closer to headstock and the 
shorter distance the tool extends over tool rest are 
both good things.”  Most chucks also come with a 
large screw for mounting wood, and aftermarket 
drive centers are designed to operate in most 
chucks. 

I bought my first Stronghold chuck back in 1992 
or thereabouts, and recall that as the number two 
chuck of its type on the market, it had just caused a 
dramatic reduction in pricing for the Axeminster 
chuck.  At that time OneWay was a very small family 
business, selling direct and had not yet developed a 
lathe.  While we are on this subject of OneWay 
(there are 5 of them in the studio and I like them) 
those guys will make changes to the product line 
and never update owner manuals or revision design 
numbers.  Example, in Stronghold chucks, some use 
an 11-grove key and others use a 12-grove key and 
there is no indication or marking to distinguish 
them, or even a reason that I’m aware of for the 
difference.  
So the question is, with a good chuck and a 

range of jaws should you strive to simply leave the 
chuck on the lathe?  Actually except for pen turning, 
I’m pretty sure I could turn most projects with a 
chuck. 
Let’s quickly cover a few aides that can be used 

with a chuck.  (Note:  I’ve never owned a chuck that 
was dead true “round”, so I mark aides such that I 
can remove and then return them to the same loca-
tion when placing them back in the chuck (such as 
always marking both side of the number 1 jaw): 
¶ Wooden discs sized to fit in the jaws with anoth-
er disc glued to the front, sufficiently sized to be 
used as a faceplate. 

¶ Jam chucks and glue blocks; ditto.  
¶ For most chucks there are high quality drive cen-
ters that can be fitted in the chucks, so you can 
do roughing in, spindle turning and tenon mak-
ing with chuck still in place. 

¶ No reason not to make up some wooden jaws 
and compression chucks, as needed. 

¶ For sanding you’re only limited by your creativi-
ty; with some number one jaws you can grasp a 
standard sanding mandrel or a shop-made sand-
ing mandrel for off the lathe (non-mounted 
work) sanding – generally much faster and easier 
than hand sanding. 

¶ There are carving aids both off the lathe 
(threaded to accept the chuck with work still in-
stalled) and for fitting in the lathe banjo that you 
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can use with the work piece remaining in the 
chuck. 

¶ For sphere work, make a wooden cup drive for 
the chuck.  Much easier than cutting treads into 
a shop made faceplate; besides, who can find 
those now antique metal faceplates?!  Hollowing 
a sphere or other odd shape can be accom-
plished by using a homemade, chuck installed 
compression jig. 

¶ Want to sharpen tools?  Build MDF discs for ap-
propriate number sandpaper grit and honing 
compound.  You can also contour MDF plates for 
specific tool profiles.  Note:  If you choose to 
sharpen this way, ensure the direction of spin is 
such that the chisel will not cut into the MDF 
plates.  In other words, chisel should contact the 
MDF plates in a manor such that the contact is 
toward the cutting edge and not from cutting 
edge toward the chisel handle. 

¶ Mount your buffing system in the chuck and you 
can buff at speeds much slower than with a slow 
speed grinder converted to buffer use – who 
hasn’t either cut through a finish or melted lac-
quer when running the buffer head too fast.  Al-
so, all my lathes have electronic speed control, a 
plus for slow speed buffing. 

¶ You want to use a vacuum chuck?  Build custom 
vacuum faceplates to fit in your chuck.  To im-
prove your seal and thus vacuum hold, either 
place silicon tape (this will also sometime im-
prove the tracking of a cheap chuck) or silicon 
sealer between lathe spindle treads and chuck 
treads.  If a vacuum faceplate is wood (cross 
grain) or porous material, seal it with C A Glue. 

¶ You want to do out of balance, off center, or the 
feet of very large bowls, simply build the correct 
wooden face plate for installation in your chuck. 
 
I’m sure by this point you have the idea.  Also, 

once you have the appropriate jig for installation in 
the chuck, you need only that chuck (or another as-
suming common spindle size or an adapter) and a jig 
to transfer your operation to another lathe.  Also, 
for multiple pieces, if you have additional chucks, 

you can do one step or set-up at a time by simply 
removing your work from the lathe but leaving it in 
the chuck. 
Allow me to depart with a specific product ques-

tion, concern and recommendation.  Progress has 
been great during my period with turning, and con-
tinued progress is likely.  There is a new chuck out 
there that you can clip the jaws in and out of, no 
tools required.  (NOTE: at this time many have been 
recalled for safety reasons).  It was introduced at a 
higher price than it is now.  It could be the next gen-
eration chuck, however, will the price come down 
further?  And how well will the clip in and out jaws 
work when the chuck has been bathed in a couple 
of years of sanding dust, has been stressed by a 
catch or two (stuff happens), maybe gets dropped, 
etc.?  It’ll be faster, and that justifies a higher cost if 
quick change jaws replace time consuming jaw 
changes, or (what we do now) changing chucks to 
avoid changing jaws - IF they pass the endurance 
test that some turner is putting them through as we 
are having this conversation. 

 

Frank Jessup  

W h y  R e m o v e  t h e  C h u c k  f r o m  o u r  L a t h e ?  (Contõd) 

City of Fairfax 38th Annual Fall Festival, October 
11, 2014.  Application deadline is March 13, 2014.  
See  http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?
content=event_info&event_id=767&admin_verify_v
iew=true 

 
City of Fairfax 28th Annual Holiday Craft Show. 

November 15, 2014 to November 16, 2014, Fairfax 
High School, Fairfax, VA.  Application deadline is 
March 13, 2014.  See  http://
www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?
content=event_info&event_id=766&admin_verify_v
iew=true 

A b o u t  O u r  M e m b e r s  

c o n t i n u e d  

http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=767&admin_verify_view=true
http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=767&admin_verify_view=true
http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=767&admin_verify_view=true
http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=766&admin_verify_view=true
http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=766&admin_verify_view=true
http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=766&admin_verify_view=true
http://www.juriedartservices.com/index.php?content=event_info&event_id=766&admin_verify_view=true
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Donõt be shy!  Promote yourself.  Tell us 

about your woodturning activities in the 

CAW Newsletter.  Send your information 

by the 22nd of the month to Phil Brown, 

philfbrown@comcast.net, or call (301) 767-

9863. 

¢ƻƳ .ƻƭŜȅ will teach a week-long bowl class at 
the John C. Campbell Folk School, March 23 to 29, 
with an emphasis on four different styles of natural 
edge bowls.  Titled Ϧ.ŀǊƪƛƴƎ .ƻƭƭŜϦ, it is a play on the 
Norwegian word for bowl for their Scandinavian 
Week.  At https://classes.folkschool.org/
Browse.aspx go to page 3 and scroll down to the 
March 23rd listings for Tom’s class.  
CAW members ¢ƛƳ !ƭŜȅΣ tƘƛƭ .ǊƻǿƴΣ .ƻō 

DǊǳŘōŜǊƎΣ DŀǊȅ DǳŜƴǘƘŜǊΣ and {ǘŀƴ ²ŜƭƭōƻǊƴ 
contributed bowls to Tudor Place in Georgetown, 
Washington DC, turned from their white oak tree 
removed in June 2013 through an outreach project 
coordinated by MCW.  Also natural edge bowls were 
offered on consignment to the Tudor Place retail 
shop and were sold. 
Sculptures by [ȅƴŘŀ {ƳƛǘƘ-.ǳƎƎŜ are in a new 

coffee-table book titled DǊŜŜƴ !ǊǘΥ ¢ǊŜŜǎΣ wƻƻǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
[ŜŀǾŜǎ by Ashley Rooney and Margery Goldberg.  It 
is $37.17 at Amazon. 
¢ƻƳ .ƻƭŜȅ is scheduled to teach ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ bŀǘǳǊŀƭ 

9ŘƎŜ .ƻǿƭǎ on Saturday, May 24, ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ ŀ  ¢ƘǊŜŜ-
[ŜƎƎŜŘ {ǘƻƻƭ on Saturday, May 17, and .ƻǿƭ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ 
on Saturday, March 1 and Saturday, June 21.  These 
classes  run from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM. 
5ŀǾŜ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ will be teaching Iƻǿ ǘƻ aŀƪŜ ŀ 

tŜǇǇŜǊƳƛƭƭ on March 24 and 25, and Mondays, May 
12 and 19 from 6:30 to 9:00 PM.  
bŀǘŜ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ teaches ά¢ƘŜ !Ǌǘ hŦ ²ƻƻŘ 

.ǳǊƴƛƴƎέ on Saturdays, April 5 and July 5 from 10:00 
AM to 5:00 PM..  
These classes are at Woodcraft in Leesburg.  You 

can register at the store, or by phone at (703) 737-
7880, or email via the web site:  
www.woodcraft.com/stores/storeclasses.aspx?
id=575&page=classes 
CŜƭǘƻƴ DƛƭƭƛŀƳ teaches ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ .ƻǧƭŜ {ǘƻǇǇŜǊǎ 

Wednesday, May 6, from 6:30 PM to 9:00 PM. 
bŀǘŜ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ teaches ¢ƘŜ !Ǌǘ hŦ ²ƻƻŘ .ǳǊƴƛƴƎ 

on Saturday, May 3, from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM.   
WƻƘƴ bƻũǎƛƴƎŜǊ is scheduled to teach 

LƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ¢ƻ Iƻƭƭƻǿ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ on Fridays, March 3  
and 17, and May 19 and June 2, from 6:30 PM to 
9:30 PM at Woodcraft in Springfield, VA.  See  
www.woodcraft.com/stores/storeclasses.aspx?

id=327&page=classes 
aŀǊƪ {ǳǇƛƪΩǎ workshops at 1 N. Haven Street in 

Baltimore include these all-day woodturning 
workshops from 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM for $150/class, 
with a 20% discount for AAW and local woodturning 
club members.  Lunch & materials are included. 
¢ƘŜ wƛƎƘǘ {ǘŀǊǘΥ  Learn spindle turning, having 

fun making bead & cove cuts to create wine  
stoppers, mallets, and other useful objects on 
Saturdays, March 15 and April 12, Sunday, May 18, 
and Saturday, June 7. 
.ƻǿƭ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ CǳƴŘŀƳŜƴǘŀƭǎΥ  Using green wood, 

learn safe use of the lathe and tools, and basic bowl 
turning techniques in the morning, then choose 
your log, turn and finish a bowl in the afternoon on 
Sunday, April 13, and Saturdays, May 17 and June 
14. 
!ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ .ƻǿƭ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎΥ  Tackle end-grain 

turning or try a natural edged bowl.  Or need a 
larger lathe for a special project? Looking for a bowl 
in your own piece of wood?  This is a class for 
students who have completed the basic bowl 
turning class and are ready for the next step. 
Sundays, March 16 and June 8. 
¢ƘŜ bŜȄǘ {ǘŜǇ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΣ from 9:00 

AM to Noon, are for students who have completed  
¢ƘŜ wƛƎƘǘ {ǘŀǊǘ or the .ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ .ƻǿƭ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ 
Workshops.  First hour is a demonstration of a  
specific skill or project.  Students then have the 
remaining time for directed practice of that skill.  
$75.  The next skill session is aŀƪƛƴƎ tƭŀǘŜǎ on 
Saturday, March 22.  
Want to stay for the afternoon?  Bring a lunch 

and sign up for ¢ƘŜ hǇŜƴ {ǘǳŘƛƻ (for returning 
students)  from 1-4 PM ($30) on March 22nd. To 
register, phone or e-mail Nancy Supik, (410) 732-
8414, or nancy@marksupikco.com 
                                          όŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ рύ 

A b o u t  O u r  M e m b e r s  b y  P h i l  B r o w n  

https://classes.folkschool.org/Browse.aspx
https://classes.folkschool.org/Browse.aspx
http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/storeclasses.aspx?id=575&page=classes
http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/storeclasses.aspx?id=575&page=classes
http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/storeclasses.aspx?id=327&page=classes
http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/storeclasses.aspx?id=327&page=classes
mailto:nancy@marksupikco.com?subject=Classes
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I n s t a n t  G a l l e r y  ( P h o t o s  b y  P h i l  H a l l )  

Jordan KIitt 
4 x 5-in White Oak hollow form 

 

Jayne Hart 
Black Walnut vase with Walnut slice insets 

 

Robin Watson 
6 x 8-in Ambrosia Maple box 

 

Dave Robinson 
6 x 20-in Siberian Elm vase 

 

CA Savoy 
6 x 3-in Cherry, Maple Burl and African Blackwood    

earring box 

G. A. Whipple 
Set of 3-in medallions 

 



www.capwoodturners.org  March 2014  

[ Page 8 ]  

I n s t a n t  G a l l e r y  ( P h o t o s  b y  P h i l  H a l l )  

John Dibella 
Wine stopper collection 

 

George Jones 
8 x 10-in laminated and painted wall plaque 

 

Ed Karch 
3 x 5-in Cherry vessel with Antlers 

 

Ed Karch 
3 x 6-in knot hole vessel with Antlers 

 

Ed Karch 
òYoung Buckó 

 

Gerry Headley 
Celtic pen 
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  " ɀÚɯ-ɯ.-$6 8ɯ/1.#4"32 
 

ƖƔǔɯËÐÚÊÖÜÕÛɯÖÕɯÔÖÚÛɯ.-$6 8ɯ×ÙÖËÜÊÛÚȮɯÌßÊÌ×ÛɯÓÈÛÏÌÚȮɯ×ÓÜÚɯÚÏÐ××ÐÕÎȭ 

&ÖɯÛÖɯ.-$6 8ɯÞÌÉÚÐÛÌɯÞÞÞȭÖÕÌÞÈàȭÊÈɯÛÖɯÚÌÌɯ×ÙÖËÜÊÛÚɯÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÓÌȭ 

6ÐÓÓɯ×ÙÖÝÐËÌɯØÜÖÛÌɯÜ×ÖÕɯÙÌØÜÌÚÛȭɯɯ'È××àɯÈÕËɯ2ÈÍÌɯ3ÜÙÕÐÕÎȵȵȵ 

CA SAVOY  

Ɩ2ÈÕËȭÊÖÔɯÐÚɯÈɯ,ÈÙàÓÈÕË-ÉÈÚÌËɯÊÖÈÛÌËɯÈÉÙÈÚÐÝÌɯÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓÐÚÛɯ

ÚÌÙÝÐÕÎɯÞÖÖËÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯÞÖÖËÛÜÙÕÐÕÎɯÞÖÙÒÚÏÖ×ÚȮɯ

ÍÖÜÕËÌËɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯ×ÙÐÕÊÐ×ÓÌÚɯÖÍɯÍÈÚÛɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌȮɯÍÈÐÙɯ×ÙÐÊÌÚȮɯÈÕËɯ

ÚÜ×ÌÙÐÖÙɯ×ÙÖËÜÊÛÚȭɯ6ÌɯÊÈÙÙàɯÚÈÕËÐÕÎɯËÐÚÊÚȮɯÚÈÕË×È×ÌÙɯÚÏÌÌÛÚȮɯ

ÈÕËɯÚÈÕËÐÕÎɯÉÌÓÛÚȮɯÈÕËɯÞÌɯÊÈÕɯÚÏÐ×ɯÛÏÌÔɯÛÖɯàÖÜɯÛÖËÈàȭ 

ɯ(ÍɯÞÌɯÖřÌÙɯÈɯ×ÙÖËÜÊÛɯÖÕɯÖÜÙɯÞÌÉɯÚÐÛÌɯÛÏÌÕɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÐÛɯÐÕɯÚÛÖÊÒɯÈÕËɯÙÌÈËàɯÛÖɯÚÏÐ×ȭ 

 1ȭɯ)ȭɯ2ÛÙÖÔÈÕɯÈÛɯ1)ɑƖ2ÈÕËȭÊÖÔɯÖÙɯȹƜƔƔȺɯƙƕƚ-ƛƚƖƕɯÖÙɯÝÐÚÐÛɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÞÌÉÚÐÛÌɯÈÛȯ 

ÞÞÞȭɯƖÚÈÕËȭÊÖÔ 

6ÏÌÛÏÌÙɯÛÜÙÕÐÕÎȮɯÉÜÙÕÐÕÎȮɯÖÙɯÊÈÙÝÐÕÎȮɯ

+ÈÕËÐÕÎ"ÙÈÍÛÚȭÊÖÔɯÖřÌÙÚɯÛÏÌɯŗÕÌÚÛɯ

×ÙÖËÜÊÛÚɯÍÖÙɯÊÙÈÍÛÚ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÖÍɯÈÓÓɯÈÉÐÓÐÛÐÌÚȭɯ 

4ÚÌɯËÐÚÊÖÜÕÛɯÊÖËÌɯ" 6#2"ɯÈÕËɯÎÌÛɯÈÕɯÈÜÛÖÔÈÛÐÊɯƕƔǔɯËÐÚÊÖÜÕÛɯÈÛɯ

+ÈÕËÐÕÎ"ÙÈÍÛÚȭÊÖÔȭɯɯ"ÌÙÛÈÐÕɯ×ÙÖËÜÊÛÚɯÊÈÙÙàɯÈɯÓÈÙÎÌÙɯËÐÚÊÖÜÕÛȮɯÚÖɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛɯ Ôàɯ

1ÖÛÏÉÌÙÎɯÈÛɯÓÈÕËÐÕÎÊÙÈÍÛÚɑÎÔÈÐÓȭÊÖÔɯÐÍɯàÖÜɯÏÈÝÌɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚȭ  

 ËÝÈÕÊÌËɯ ÜÛÖɯ3ÌÊÏɯÐÚɯÍÈÔÐÓàɯÖÞÕÌËɯÈÕËɯÖ×ÌÙÈÛÌËɯÈÜÛÖɪ

ÔÖÛÐÝÌɯÔÈÐÕÛÌÕÈÕÊÌɯÈÕËɯÙÌ×ÈÐÙɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌɯÊÌÕÛÌÙɯÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯÐÕɯ

+ÖÙÛÖÕȮɯ5 ɯÚÐÕÊÌɯƕƝƝƔȭɯɯ6ÌɯÈÙÌɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌËɯÛÖɯÌßÛÌÕËɯÈɯƕƔǔɯ

ËÐÚÊÖÜÕÛɯÖÕɯÈÕàɯÈÜÛÖÔÖÛÐÝÌɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌɯÖÙɯÙÌ×ÈÐÙɯÛÖɯÈÓÓɯ" 6ɯ

ÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÐÔÔÌËÐÈÛÌɯÍÈÔÐÓàȭɯ/ÓÌÈÚÌɯÝÐÚÐÛɯÖÜÙɯ

ÞÌÉÚÐÛÌɯÈÛɯÞÞÞȭÈËÝÈÕÊÌËÈÜÛÖÛÌÊÏȭÕÌÛɯÖÙɯÊÈÓÓɯ!ÌÕɯ)ÖÏÕÚÖÕɯ

ÈÛɯƛƔƗ-ƗƗƝ-ƙƙƔƔɯÛÖɯÚÊÏÌËÜÓÌɯàÖÜÙɯÈ××ÖÐÕÛÔÌÕÛɯÛÖËÈàȭɯ 

http://www.advancedautotech.net
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Tony Joyce 

(editor)  

ajoyce@acm.org  

Send news items to: 
cawnews@cox.net  

Capital Area 

Woodturners  

 
 

N E W  M e m b e r s  

The CAW 
Newsletter is the 
official publication 
of the Capital Area 
Woodturners, Inc. 

Capital Area 

Woodturners is a 

chapter of the 

American 

Association of 

Woodturners 

Monthly Meeting Information - 

Bryant Adult Education Center 

2709 Popkins Lane, 

Alexandria, VA 

Map with driving directions here: 

www.fcps.edu/maps/
bryant.htm  

Directions:  

From VA or MD, take I-495/I-95 
towards the Wilson Bridge over the 
Potomac River.  

Take Exit 177A (Rt. 1 South) on the 
VA side. 

Approximately 1.9 miles south, you 
will pass the Beacon mall complex 
with Loweôs on your right. Drive 
past the main entrance to Beacon 
mall, go 4 more stop lights (about 
1/2 mile). 

The 4th stop light is Popkins Lane. 
Turn left and go two blocks. 

Bryant Center entry is on the right. 
Drive to the East side of the 
building. Parking is on the side or in 
the rear of the building. 

The entrance to the wood working 
shop and meeting rooms is off the 
back corner of the east side of 
Bryant Center 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƻǊ 
ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 
 tƘƛƭ aŀƴƴƛƴƻ ŀǘΥ 

philemann@verizon.net  

M e n t o r  P r o g r a m  

Please contact DŜǊǊȅ IŜŀŘƭŜȅ and .ƻō tŜȊƻƭŘ at: 

mentoring@capwoodturners.org  

http://www.fcps.edu/maps/bryant.htm
http://www.fcps.edu/maps/bryant.htm
mailto:phileman@cox.net?subject=CAW%20membership%20information
mailto:mentoring@capwoodturners.org?subject=CAW%20mentors

